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July 22, 2020               
 
Dear St. John’s Residents and Family Members, 
 
We have just been notified through our testing service that two staff members at St. John’s Home have tested positive for COVID-19 
despite being asymptomatic. Given precautionary measures in place including screening, universal mask wearing, face shields for all 
those in direct contact with residents, and other infection control practices, the risk to residents is low. We will, however, be monitoring 
residents who have had possible contact with the identified staff members for the next 14 days. Family members of those residents who 
were directly impacted have previously been notified. 
 
The safety and well-being of our residents and staff members remains our top priority. According to the current Department of Health 
regulations governing in-person visitation at St. John’s Home, we are mandated to convert all those previously planned Tent Visits slated 
to begin today and all scheduled visits for the next 28 days to Window Visits. This change will remain in effect through Thursday, August 
20 as long as we do not identify additional positive cases of COVID-19 in either residents or staff members during that time period. 
 
We continue working to ensure the protection and safety of our St. John’s family. Thank you for your support during this challenging 
time. 
         
Sincerely, 

 

President and CEO 

 

 

 

 

 


